TOWN OF SEAGROVE MINUTES REGULAR MEETING JUNE 2, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mayor Edmonds. Commissioners in attendance were: Pam Allen, Ruby Mullin, Jason Auman Jodi Sapper and Barbara Luther.

Prior to beginning of the meeting, Mayor Edmonds recognized Harrison McNeill for giving his time and leadership to the Hunger 5K benefitting the Christian United Outreach Center. This event began as a project for school and he wanted to help the community by benefitting the Food Pantry at the Christian United Outreach Center in Seagrove. A t-shirt from the event was framed and presented to Harrison and will be displayed in the Town Hall.

A. Approval of Minutes and Treasurer's Report

The minutes from the May 5th Town Meeting were presented for review. After further review, Commissioner Auman made a motion to accept the minutes with a second made by Commissioner Allen. The motion passed unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report for May was presented for review. After further review, a motion was made by Commissioner Mullin with a second made by Mayor Pro-Tem Luther. The motion carried unanimously.

B. Police Report

The police report was presented by Chief Maness. He detailed the number of miles driven (1426), hours worked during May were 305.30, with 27 training hours. There were 13 field interviews, 6 warrants served, 2 warrants drawn, 2 criminal citations, 1 DWI arrest, 54 traffic citations, 10 written warnings, 70 verbal warnings, 1 officer assist, 2 traffic accident investigations, and 10 alarm calls. There were 3 miscellaneous calls, 1 incident report, 33 miscellaneous reports, 21.93 grams of marijuana seized with a value of \$200.00 and 149 business checks. Chief Maness reported that there was a street sign knocked down on Hill Street.

C. Committee Reports:

Commissioner Auman reported that people are using the park more for parties. Clerk Morse read a note from Andrea Snipes who used the park on Saturday, May 23rd thanking the Town for letting them use the park.

Clerk Morse reported that Randleman is no longer doing the Fire Inspections so we need to find out what we need to do. Commissioner Mullin saw on Facebook today that

Bernard Needham is the new Fire Inspector for Randolph County and we will be in contact with him to find out if he can do the Town's Fire Inspections.

D. New Business

Rev. Robert Dowling spoke to the board requesting permission to use the Park on Saturday, October 10th for a Community Day. He is working with 13 Methodist Churches including Pisgah UMC, Flag Springs UMC, 6 Black Churches in the area, Erect Church to do a Community Day Project for those in need in the area. He handed out a list of things they are going to try and do to help Senior Citizens, Young people and low income families. They will be giving away Hot Dogs and such during this event. They will need to have water and electricity available for this. This group is hoping to have about 500 people come out to this event. After further discussion Commissioner Mullin made a motion to allow the church to rent the park for their event on Saturday, October 10th from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Allen. The motion passed unanimously.

At 7:50 pm the meeting went into recess while the board waited on the Town's Attorney to arrive.

The meeting resumed at 7:55 and immediately Commissioner Mullin made a motion to go into closed session to consult with the Attorney. A second was made by Mayor Pro-Tem Luther. The motion passed unanimously.

The meeting returned to open session at 8:40 p.m.

Mayor Edmonds asked the Board if there was any discussion in regards to the sign issue. Commissioner Auman made a motion to authorize the Attorney to proceed with the issue of the sign ordinance. The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Luther. The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was then made by Commissioner Mullin to authorize the Attorney to proceed at his discretion with how to proceed with the issue. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Sapper. The motion passed unanimously.

A budget work day has been set for Friday, June 12th at 7:00 to set the 2015-2016 Budget. The next scheduled meeting was also set for June 23rd at 7:15 pm.

There being no other business to address, Mayor Pro-Tem Luther made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Allen seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

TOWN OF SEAGROVE

ATTEST:

Shawn Morse, Town Clerk

Roy Edmonds, Mayor